
 

 

 

FROM THE OFFICE OF THE PRINCIPAL

Student attendance is the most important predictor of success!   

In fact, it is the most important of all factors that impact student success at school.  Neah-Kah-Nie School 

District has adopted a 90% attendance rate expectation for all of our students.  Regardless of the reason, 

we carefully monitor student attendance and work hard to communicate with families in an effort to 

remove attendance barriers.  We work hard to hire the best and most highly qualified staff, purchase up to 

date curriculum and provide excellent professional development in the most effective instructional 

strategies.  Our number one focus is preparing our students for success in and beyond high school.  We 

offer a wide variety of extracurricular activities, elective courses and support services so that academic, 

social, and physical health are part of a rich and well balanced program.  In order for our investments to 

pay off, we need our students at school every day, on time. 

This year as we focus on attendance, we want to reward students that either improve their attendance or 

achieve the miraculous perfect attendance status—- zero tardies AND zero absences for any reason! 

Out of our total of 222 high school students, after the first five weeks of school, we currently have 64 

students that have perfect attendance.  208 have maintained our goal of at least 90% attendance with only 

19 students slipping below that standard for a variety of reasons. 

We ask families to support high standards for attendance in every way you can.  Please do not make 

appointments during the school day if possible.  Parents should give the school at least two days advance 

notice.  This allows teachers to communicate with the student important information regarding their 

classwork and students can be responsible to complete assignments while absent.  When students are sick, 

it is important to carefully evaluate the severity of the illness.  Please do not send students to school if 

they have a fever, are vomiting or have diarrhea as these could be symptoms of contagious diseases that 

we, of course, do not want to expose others to.  Your family doctor should be consulted and provide 

guidance about when it is safe to come back to school.   In cases of chronic, non-contagious issues, please 

contact us so we can create a plan that will enable students to participate fully. Please call Margaret 

Whiting, Attendance Secretary, at 503-355-2272 if your son/daughter is going to be absent or late to 

school. If a student has a disability which impacts attendance, please contact Stacey Dills, Student Special 

Services Director, at 503-355-3556. 
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WELCOMING THE NEW SUPPORT STAFF: 

New support staff has been hired to assist students and staff.  Instructional assistants Alejandro Quintana, Carla Nearing 
and Jared Hartford have joined us here at NKN!  Alejandro is a NKN alum, having graduated in 2014.  He has a 
Bachelor’s degree from Western Oregon University and is currently working towards a PE teaching endorsement.  Mr. 
Q, as he is known by his students, is helping with middle school football and will soon be a new dad!   

Carla Neahring was previously working at Nehalem Elementary and is originally from Forest Grove.  She is also working 
towards a teaching degree and is balancing the college classes she is taking with a full-time work schedule and a family 
of seven children.  In what spare time she has, Carla enjoys painting with acrylics, beach walks and spending time with 
her family. 

Jared Hartford has deep Tillamook County roots.  He graduated from Tillamook High School in 2000, has both his 
Bachelor’s and Master’s degrees.  Jared is working on his teaching or counseling endorsement and is coaching football 
at Tillamook Junior High School.  He enjoys outdoor sports and spending time with his two children. 

Whenever you are in the building or at a Neah-Kah-Nie event, please stop, introduce yourself and welcome the new 
staff.   

LUNCH PROGRAM & ACCOUNTS:   

The school cafeteria continues to provide healthy and nutritious breakfasts and lunches meeting the federal school lunch 
guidelines.  A student breakfast is $1.85 and lunch is $3.15.  If qualified for the Free & Reduced Lunch Program, 
breakfast is free.  Those qualifying for reduced lunch, the cost is $.40 – please remember if your son or daughter is on 
the Free & Reduced Lunch Program, if they choose to eat more than one breakfast or lunch, the additional meal is at 
the paid lunch pricing listed above.  The application for the Free & Reduced Lunch program MUST BE 
RENEWED EACH SCHOOL YEAR PRIOR TO MID-OCTOBER.  It is preferred you apply directly online by 
visiting the district website, clicking on the parent tab and access Mealtime Online.  If you have not yet applied for the 
Free & Reduced Lunch program for the current school year, please do so at your earliest convenience to insure there is 
no lapse in the program for your son/daughter.  We will have a computer available during Student Led Conferences 
you may use to complete your application.  A paper application will also be available in the high school office if you 
prefer.  

UPDATE CONTACT INFORMATION: 

To insure we are effectively communicating with families, it is important to have current contact information – including 
phone numbers, physical and mailing addresses and e-mail.  If there have been any changes in this information over the 
summer, please contact the office with your updated information.  You can also see your contact information by clicking 
the “my account” tab in ParentVUE.  If you do not have a ParentVUE account, we would be happy to provide you 
with your activation information.  Along with basic contact information, parents can view attendance, grades, and much 
more via ParentVUE.  For your activation information or for questions, Delpha Corwin will be in the high school office 
during Student Led Conferences to assist you.  

 

***STUDENT LED CONFERENCES*** 

Student Led Conferences (SLC) are happening THURSDAY, OCTOBER 18TH, 2018. Hopefully your son or daughter 
has talked about conferences with you and you have received a phone invitation from their Advisory teacher.  Students 
have been working diligently to have their portfolios and presentations ready.  Staff will be here noon – 8:00 p.m. with 
a dinner break from 4:00 p.m. – 5:00 p.m.  The first 30 minutes of each hour will be for the SLC.  (i.e. noon – 12:30 
pm)  The second 30 minutes of each hour will be a time parents can meet one on one with specific teachers if needed 
or wanted.  (i.e. 12:30 p.m. – 1:00 p.m.)  There will be signup sheets outside of each teacher’s door to schedule individual 
teacher conferences.  During conferences, we are offering a 30-minute Adolescent Mental Health Workshop starting at 
1:00 p.m. and at 6:00 p.m. in the high school library.  Sara Todd, Licensed Clinical Social Worker, from Rinehart Clinic 
will be presenting the workshops.   

We hope to see each of you here on the 18th as Student Led Conferences are an important part of the Advisory 
curriculum and all student are required to participate.  However, if you are unable to attend on the 18 th, please contact 
your student’s Advisory teacher to make arrangements for an alternative presentation time.  A link for all teacher contact 
information is available on the school district website.   

 



FROM THE OFFICE OF THE COUNSELOR 

Hey Parents!  Want to stay on top of information being sent to your students regarding upcoming 

activities and career planning?  Send an email to the counselor requesting that you be put on the parent 

email list. (esthert@nknsd.org) 

  

 ‘TIS THE SEASON for Financial Aid and College Applications 

This month seniors and their parents should be completing their FAFSA application for the 2019-2020 

school year (required for all seniors).  Our goal is to have 100% submitted by the end of October. 

Feel free to contact the counselor if you have questions. (esthert@nknsd.org) 

1)      Student and parent need to apply for an FSA ID.  This replaces the pin that we used to use for 

the FAFSA.  If you haven’t done so yet, visit the website at https://fsaid.ed.gov.  Please note: This 

is not the FAFSA application – just the FSA ID!  One for the student…and one for a parent…Have 

your Social Security number handy! 

2)      FAFSA Application can be found online at https://fafsa.ed.gov/.  The FAFSA serves as the 

foundation for almost all financial aid packages and is required by most colleges and trade 

schools.  Students will be filling out the 2019-2020 application using your 2017 tax information.  It 

is strongly suggested that you use the data retrieval tool embedded in the FAFSA which makes the 

process very easy and less likely to be flagged for verification. 

3)      Next up we’ll begin working on the OSAC and Oregon Promise applications.  Students can 

begin working on their personal essays now in preparation! 
 

SPORTS, CLUBS & ACTIVITIES: 

News from the Athletic Department: 

Football is doing well with a 5 - 1 overall record.  The next two football games are critical for a playoff 
berth.  The Pirates will conclude their regular season play at Vernonia on October 19, 2018.   
 

The Neah-Kah-Nie Volleyball team was able to attend an Oregon State University Volleyball match 

where the Beavers took on the Washington Huskies. Athletes were able to explore the campus and witness 

the exciting environment of a college volleyball match. The girls had a chance to participate in a relay 

game on the court in between sets, earn free tickets to another OSU match, and even appeared on TV! The 

entire team had a deeply influential experience at the match and look forward to more trips in the future. 

The team also hosted their final home match on Tuesday, October 2nd, where eight seniors were recognized 

for their years of dedication to Neah-Kah-Nie Volleyball. This game was also the program’s annual DIG 

PINK night, put on by two senior volleyball players, to raise money and bring awareness to breast cancer 

research. The team is finishing their season with three away matches and is hoping to extend the season 

into playoffs.  

The Speech team is getting the year started under the direction of new head coach, Hannah Reynolds.  A 

tournament schedule will be available soon once tournaments have been confirmed.  The team will be 

looking for volunteers to help judge at tournaments.  If you think you would be interested in helping out, 

please contact Coach Reynolds, hannahr@nknsd.org or call 503-355-2272. 

Athletic Sponsorship:                  

Thank you to those sponsors that have either renewed their sponsorship or purchased a new sponsorship.  
If you haven’t yet renewed your sponsorship or want to become a Pirate sponsor, please contact Corey 
Douma, Athletic Director. The sponsorship fees are used to provide additional equipment, facility 
improvements and provide additional opportunities for Pirate athletes. Please e-mail Mr. Douma at 
coreyd@nknsd.org or by phone at 503-355-3567.  
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MISSION 

Neah-Kah-Nie commits to providing a 

learning community focused on 

improvement, persistence and integrity. 

VISION 

Full engagement in rigorous academics 

and healthy activities will produce 

graduates able to apply the literacy, 

problem solving, creativity and 

technology skills needed for success in 

college and the work force. 

 

Neah-Kah-Nie School District Community: 

I am sorry to announce Jim Mudd, co-Founder of the Mudd Nick Foundation, passed away Monday, October 1st.  
Jim’s charisma, engaging personality, sense of humor, honesty, business acumen, faith, organizational skills, leadership, 
boundless energy and relentless advocacy for children were his outstanding traits.  He was a devoted father, grandfather 
and husband. 

Jim’s commitment to providing life changing opportunities for North County children through the Mudd Nick 
Foundation is his legacy.  Neah-Kah-Nie School District students and staff will deeply miss Jim Mudd! 

If you have a favorite memory or a statement regarding Jim Mudd that you would like to share, please email to Jim’s 
granddaughter, Abby Mudd, at:  welovejimmudd@gmail.com 

A memorial service open to the public will be held Saturday, October 27th, 2018, at 2:00 p.m. in the Neah-Kah-Nie 
High School lower gymnasium.  A reception will follow at NCRD.   

 

Paul Erlebach, Superintendent 
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